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LOCAL BOARD OF DIRECTORS’ MEETING

August 27, 2012
12 Noon-Conference Technology Center 
A G E N D A

Welcome and Call to Order




Mr. Ben Richardson, Chairman
Approval of Minutes





Mr. Ben Richardson, Chairman
Old Business






Mr. Ben Richardson, Chairman
New Business






Mr. Ben Richardson, Chairman
COMMITTEE REPORTS
Academic Affairs





Mr. Gary Williams,  Associate VP








Academic Affairs

Student Affairs





Ms. Debbie Henshaw,  Associate VP 








 Financial Aid Services
Administrative Services




Ms. Betty Jackson, VP









Administrative Services

Operations and Information Technology


Mr. Tommy Wilson, VP









Operations








Mr. Jonathan Norred









 Information Systems Administrator

Economic Development




Mr. James Loyd, VP









Economic Development

Foundation






Ms. Gloria Dodds, Director









Institutional Advancement
President’s Report





Mr. Bob Jones, President
Adjourn






Mr. Ben Richardson, Chairman



Columbus Technical College 
Local Board of Directors’ Meeting Minutes

928 Manchester Expressway

Columbus, GA  31904
Monday, June 25, 2012
12 Noon-Conference Technology Center
Board Members Present:  Velma Bright, Brian Plemmons, John Pritchett, Ben Richardson, and Cathy Williams
Staff Present:  Tara Askew, Gloria Dodds, Betty Jackson, Bob Jones, Michael Lamb, Buddy Merrill, Cheryl Myers, Jonathan Norred, Linn Storey, and Tommy Wilson
Guest:  Ian Bond

Presentation (International Education and Outreach):  Dr. Ian Bond presented the objectives and accomplishments of the first year of the Office of International Education and Outreach. These include agreements with three institutions in China and opening negotiations with additional colleges in China and the United Kingdom as well as with high schools and a Chinese government agency. 
Dr. Bond reported that the College has sent an English instructor to teach ESL for a year in China. The College is developing study-abroad, faculty exchange, and joint degree programs as well as promoting CTC in targeted foreign markets. Locally, the College has established a relationship with Latin American families through WHINSEC at Ft. Benning. These efforts are part of the broader global initiative by the TCSG.

Call to Order:  Chairman Ben Richardson called the meeting to order at 12:08 p.m.

Approval of Minutes of Last Meeting:  Chairman Richardson called for any corrections, deletions or additions to the minutes as written.  After hearing none, he asked for a motion to approve the May 21, 2012, minutes.  Upon appropriate motion and second, the minutes were approved.

Old Business:  None
New Business:  None
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Committee Reports
Institutional Effectiveness
Dr. Michael Lamb’s report included:
· A short video and PowerPoint Presentation was shown on Achieving the Dream (ATD).  ATD is a national consortium of community and technical colleges focused on student success.  The approach is grounded in the collection, analysis, and distribution of student data to identify root causes and conditions leading to a lack of persistence and completion and the development of strategies to improve subsequent retention and graduation outcomes. 
· Complete College Georgia – The Technical College System of Georgia (TCSG) and the State of Georgia has launched a parallel initiative to ATD that focuses on similar cohorts of students, but with a more targeted objective of improving graduation.
Academic Affairs
Dr. Linn Storey’s report included:
· The dedication of the Justice Law Collection was held on Wednesday, June 20, 2012, in the Library.  Mr. Tim Justice was the Dean of the School of Business; he passed away unexpectedly in April 2011.  The collection of law books was donated to the College by Hatcher, Stubbs, Land, Hollis, and Rothschild LLP.  A plaque in honor of the law firm was presented and a picture of Dean Justice was unveiled.  Mr. Justice was responsible for the development of the Paralegal degree program.

Student Affairs
Ms. Tara Askew’s report included:

· The total enrollment for Summer Semester is 2,892.
· Our high school coordinator is working with Chattahoochee and Quitman Counties to develop a community outreach project to teach classes in the evening at the high schools for both students and the community, beginning in the fall. 
Operations and Information Technology
Mr. Tommy Wilson’s report included:
· Hartline Building – New energy efficient lighting has been installed in the foyer.
· Patrick Hall – The Local Board of Director’s Meeting was held in the new Conference Technology Center for the first time at the May
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meeting; the TCSG State Board held their monthly meeting at the College on June 7; our new police vehicle has arrived.
· Robert L. Wright, Jr. Health Sciences Center – The TCSG State Board members toured the facility and were very impressed.
Information Technology

Mr. Jonathan Norred’s report included:
· The Everbridge Service has been purchased for sending announcements and emergency notifications to staff and students by text messages and emails. 
· The Sharp 70” Interactive Whiteboard System has also been purchased.  Uses:  PowerPoint Presentations, write-on, etc. 
Foundation

Mr. Buddy Merrill gave Ms. Gloria Dodds’ report in her absence:

· The Foundation is in good financial shape.
· The Foundation has assisted the College in projects totaling over $300,000.
President’s Report

Mr. Bob Jones’ report included:
· State Board Visit (June 6 & 7) – The visit went extremely well.  I have received notes from a majority of the Board Members and the one word that was prevalent to describe their experience here was “Wow.”  The trip to Fort Benning hosted by Gen. Robert Brown and his staff; meetings held at the National Infantry Museum by various committees; Mr. Richard Bishop’s presentation on whitewater rafting; dinner at the Chattahoochee River Club; tour of the Robert L. Wright, Jr. Health Sciences Center all went extremely well. The Board was blown away by the conversations they had with our students.
· President Jones and Chair Richardson presented Board Member Cathy Williams with a certificate of appreciation for serving as a Board Member since 2001.  Ms. Williams’ term will expire on June 30.  President Jones stated that she has been a wonderful supporter of the College and a tremendous asset to the community.  Ms. Williams served on the College’s Foundation Board previously.  Ms. Williams stated “it has been a joyful experience watching the College evolve.” 
Adjourn:  Since there is no other business for discussion, upon appropriate motion and second, the Board adjourned at 1:10 p.m.  The next Board meeting is scheduled for Monday, July 23, 2012.
Minutes respectfully submitted by:  Ms. Barbara R. Burnett, President’s Office[image: image2.png]



